
C League Meeting Minutes 

 
To: All Captains and Pros 
From: Doug Matthews, Coordinator 
Meeting Minutes for 6:30PM, Tues., March 19, 2002 at Deercreek CC 
 
8 teams in attendance: Scott Heacox (DC7), Paul Whitman (DW5), Dave rondeau 
(FY7), Tommy Dean (FY7), Vince Strollo (JG5), Phil Reemelin (OP5), Howie Koss 
(OP5), Rob Fleishmann (QH5), Dave Stark (QH5), Dave Napper (SG5), Bob Higgins 
(SG5), Jack Weitzel (YM7), Don Towery (YM7) 
 
13 teams not represented: AB7, EH7, EH5, FY5, HH5, JG7, OB7, OB5, PV7, SJ7, SM7, 
TM5 and YM5 
 
1) Pass sign-in sheet, photos of captains for website 
2) Call to order 
3) Introduce all Captains, Assistants and Team Representatives 
4) Minutes from previous meeting of 9/4/01 approved 
5) Treasurer’s Report  approved 
6) No Old Business  
7) New Business: 

a) Congratulations to Tournament Teams: Champions FY7 and DW5 and 
Runner-ups EH7 and SG5. Dave Rondeau accepted $250 Award for FY7. 
Paul Whitman accepted $250 for DW5. Dave Napper accepted $150 for SG5 
and Howie Koss (OP5), accepted $150 on behalf of Joe Kelly (EH7), who was 
not present. Howie will deliver EH5 Award this week. 

b) Discussion of League configuration for next season included the following: 1) 
possible two Five Partnership Divisions where one would be 3.0, the other 
3.5. 2) Another idea, presented by Scott Heacox of DC, was to reconfigure 7 
partnership division based on win-loss record of this past season.  3) A third 
idea, presented by Howie Koss of OP5, was two create three divisions, based 
on the Red, White and Blue divisions at the Senior Level, were there would 
be a 3.0 and two 3.5 divisions. After some discussion, it was determined that 
there were not enough teams to field 3.0 division at this time. Additionally, it 
was determined (as introduced by Tommy Dean of FY7) that a remedy to the 
disparity of strength in the divisions was to spread strength between multiple 
team clubs. This would mean that a club with 2 teams would spread their 
talent more equally between their 2 teams. This would be unlike last season, 
where the 1 and 2 teams were based on a continuous ladder. The consensus 
of those in attendance was to continue with current configuration for 2002-
2003 Season, with strength spread between teams from same club . 
Comment from those teams not in attendance was encouraged. 

c) Captain and Pro Address List checked for changes 
d) Team dues for 2002-2003 approved at $75 per team 
e)  Next meeting: Tues., 6:30PM, September 3, 2002 at Deercreek 

8) Adjourned 8PM 
 


